
Tyson Farms Homeowners Association, Inc. Board of Directors Bios 
 
 
Sonya Bartley 
My husband and I moved to Tyson Farms in April 2011.  In October 2019, my husband and I purchased a second property 
in our community for my mother-in law.  We are happy to be a part of the community.  

I currently serve as the Treasurer on the Board.  I previously served as the Vice President.  Serving on the Board has 
allowed me to be more involved in our community, protect our property values, and to meet other property owners.  

 

 
Erny Hoke 
I am an educator serving the Pitt County community over the past 20+ years as both a teacher and 
administrator.  Throughout my years in education, I have earned my MAEd in Mathematics Education, MSA in School 
Administration and my National Boards in Early Adolescent Mathematics Education, along with my BS in Biology and 
Communications.  In my free time, I enjoy spending time with my valley bulldog (Cooper) and boxer (Daisy), as well as 
cheering on the ECU Baseball team in "The Jungle".  I have enjoyed my time serving the Tyson Farm community on the 
Board and pride myself on listening to everyone's viewpoint and making the best decisions for the community as a 
whole.   

Ruth Honeycutt 
Hi,   I'm Ruth Honeycutt, I live on Beunavista Ct., have lived in Tyson's Farm since 2014.  I am currently on the board 
and have been for the last 2 yrs. I am a retired nurse of 41 yrs.  I am an active member at St Peter Catholic Church.  I love 
our community, we have a great neighborhood, and would love to see it remain a great place to live.  Thank you, for your 
consideration to stay on the board. 
 
Carol Murtha 
Hi, I am Carol Murtha and my husband Tom and I moved to N.C.in 2007 when Tyson Farm was just starting to develop, 
to get out of the cold, snowy winters in N.Y.State and live close to family. I am a retired elementary educator of 30 years. 
I have been a board member for some years, and we love the diversity, friendliness, size (140 homes) of the community, 
nearness to medical facilities, church, shopping and our neighborhood pool! Until Covid appeared Tom and I were active 
volunteers in several organizations and hope to be able to resume them soon. We are really happy here in Tyson Farm. 
Hope everyone stays safe and I will see you around the neighborhood. 
 
Emily Walker 
Greetings to the Tyson's Farm Community!  I am Emily Walker.  My family and I have lived in Tyson's Farm since 2009 
and have enjoyed growing our family in this welcoming community.  Allen and I live on Willette Drive with our three 
daughters that keep up busy with all of their activities in the community.  When home we enjoy spending time together, 
especially at the pool during the warm summer days.  I have served on the board since 2010 and continually strive to 
listen to my neighbors and nurture the community we have grown to love so much!  I hope to see each of you out as the 
weather and current situation improves.   

 


